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LODGE OFFICERS 2019 

Worshipful Master David Neville                  452-5776 

Senior Warden   Patrick Lynch                  409-2957 

Junior Warden   Mark Sawa-Szostak                631-8836 

Treasurer   David Webster PM                 709-9272 

Secretary   Howard Knapp PDDGM         643-0266 

Chaplain                Don Harriott PM                393-7963 

Marshall   Bob Meeks                 400-1014 

Senior Deacon  Stephen Johnson     (603) 205-4158 

Junior Deacon  Joe Sosa        459-1461 

Senior Steward  Buck Owens      (407) 491-2850 

Junior Steward  Craig Hunter     320-5859 

Tyler   Mark Niceley PM   278-9880 

 “Gulf Beach Lodge No. 291 – Making A 

Difference in 2019” 

ORDER OF EASTERN STAR GULF BEACH CHAPTER 241 

         

                                                                           

 

     Meetings on the 2nd & 4th Mondays 

Dorothy Foltz, Secretary | (727) 430-5491 | dfoltz4@tampabay.rr.com 

GULF BEACH LODGE 

Chartered by the Most 

Worshipful Grand Lodge of 

Florida in 1950 and has been 

an active force on the Gulf 

Beaches for over 69 years.  

Gulf Beach Lodge meets each 

Thursday evening (except July 

and August) at 7:30 PM with a 

light buffet at 6:30 PM. 

14020 Marguerite Dr. 

Madeira Beach, Fl 33708 

(727) 643-0266 

secretary@gulfbeachlodge.org 

www.gulfbeachlodge.org 

 

 

 

 



 

                     PAST MASTERS OF GULF BEACH LODGE 

1949 George F. Clark (UD)   1973 Rex Newman   1997 Clarence Kennedy  

1950 Carl Schaefer   1974 Jeff Capps PDDGM  1998 Robert Calhoun 

        1951 John Palmer   1975 James Cairns   1999 Doug Ashcroft 

         1952 Kenneth Vaughn   1976 Donald Watson  2000 Wesley Stacknik         

       1953 James Knowles   1977 Thomas Cox PDDGM  2001 Joseph Engolia 

         1954 Robert Parker   1978 William Gamel   2002 John Denehan 

         1955 Elmer Shirey   1979 Thomas R Bingham  2003 David Webster 

         1956 Winfield Heiney   1980 Jack Brown   2004 Daniel Saltzman 

         1957 George Garrett   1981 John Bingham  2005 Craig Cramer 

         1958 Fred Lawrence PDDGM  1982 David Edwards  2006 David Brown 

                1959 George Lewis   1983 Archie Graham  2007 Derryl O’Neal PDDGM 

         1960 Elmer Shirey   1984 Ernest Freeman  2008 Dick Sansom 

        1961 William Voss Jr.   1985 James Tillinghast  2009 Shawn Rae 

          1962 Hugh Mullenix   1986 Fred Larges   2010 Tom Willmot 

        1963 Dennis Smith   1987 Henry Zelner   2011 Joe Finocchiaro  

        1964 James Robinson   1988 Mark Niceley  2012 Fernando Salazar 

        1965 Thurman Kinder   1989 Joe Gribbon   2013 John Anthony 

        1966 Paul King   1990 John Henry   2014 Mike Pagnotta 

        1967 Eugene Nungesser   1991 Bill O’Brien   2015 Travis Palladeno 

        1968 Gene Mumma   1992 Irven Albright     2016 Carl Moore  

        1969 John Cone III   1993 Thomas C Bingham  2017 Steve Fetherman 

        1970 Roy Saunders   1994 Ralph Vaughan  2018 Oscar Salazar 

        1971 Barney Walker   1995 David Jones PDDGM  2019 David Neville 

        1972 Walter Heil      1996 Howard Knapp PDDGM   

      (Bold denotes living Past Masters) 

   PAST MASTERS AFFILLIATED WITH GULF BEACH LODGE 

Jon Vonderau                   David Gregory        Donald Harriott  Kenneth Johnson 

Gilbert Duley              Paul Kane      Chet Strickland     Gary Hennig         

Steven Nelson                    Steve McMahon  Ed Villiaume PDI                                   William Garrett      

William Garrett Jr. PDDGM Frank Gaylor        Remko Van de Voordt  William Ritterbusch 

Jim Pickren             

     

 

 



MEMBERSHIP STATUS 

EA Catechisms: Br∴ Stephen Meyer 

FC Catechisms: Br∴ Tasos Oureilidis 

MM Catechisms: Br∴ Tracy Livingston 

 “Gulf Beach Lodge – Masonry at its best!” 

MASTER’S MESSAGE 

 

Greetings from the East, 

I hope everyone had a restful summer and are 

ready for a great second half of the year! 

It is with a heavy heart I inform you of the passing 

of M∴ W∴ Jr. Past Grand Master John E. Karroum 

on May 31st, soon after 190th Annual Grand 

Communication. He was a dedicated man and 

mason who gave his whole heart to this great 

Fraternity. It is my sad duty to report the passing of 

W∴ Kenneth H. Johnson on June 5th, who affiliated with Gulf Beach in 1996, 

and Br∴ Robert M. Milnes on June 24th, who affiliated with Gulf Beach in 

1967. Both brothers were long time members and will be sorely missed. Let’s 

keep their families in our thoughts and prayers. 

The charity kickball game on July 13th at the City of Madeira Beach Recreation 

Complex was a huge success!  Thank you to everyone that participated.  All the 

proceeds went to help with a kidney transplant for R∴W∴ Derryl O'Neal's 

secretary's husband, Steve. 

On September 12th we will have a Master Mason Degree for Br∴ Tasos 

Ourilidis. I hope many brothers can be there to support him as he continues 

his Masonic journey. Saturday the 14th we will be going on a Lodge Family Day 

for a trolley ride through historic Ybor City in Tampa. We will meet in 

Centennial Park at 1800 E 8th Ave in Ybor City. If you would like to carpool, 

some of us will meet at the Lodge at 10:30 AM and depart at 10:45 AM, 

meeting in Centennial Park at 11:30 AM. Afterwards we will have lunch at 

Tampa Bay Brewing Co. 

On the 26th the York Rite will give a Fervency and Zeal Presentation.  This is an introduction to the York Rite Masonry 

which any Master Mason can attend. Keep an eye on social media and the Lodge calendar. I hope everyone has a happy 

and safe Labor Day! See you at Lodge! 

 

Upon the Square,   

David Neville, Worshipful Master 

     Lodge Committees 

Finance: Patrick Lynch, David 

Brown, Shawn Rae 

Vigilance: Mark Sawa-Szostak, 

Patrick Lynch, David Neville 

Petitions: All Master Masons 

Masonic Education: Howard 

Knapp, Mark Sawa-Szostak 

Lodge Mentors: Howard Knapp, 

Stephen Johnson 

Board of Relief: David Neville, 

Patrick Lynch, Mark Sawa-

Szostak 

Investigations:  All Master 

Masons 

Charity: Don Harriott, David 

Neville, Howard Knapp 

Lodge Property: David Neville, 

Patrick Lynch, Mark Sawa-

Szostak 

Public Relations: Howard Knapp, 

Mark Niceley 

Lodge Website: Robert Graziani, 

Jim Wittstruck, Howard Knapp 

Scholarship:  Oscar Salazar, 

David Neville, Patrick Lynch, 

Mark Sawa-Szostak, Howard 

Knapp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 SENIOR WARDEN’S MESSAGE 

Welcome back to all Gulf Beach brothers & families,  

We are so excited to get back to lodge and see all our brothers and to hear of their 
travels. We have a great second half of the year coming up with lots of degree work and 
fellowship to look forward to.  The Building Committee would like to thank all the 
brothers that gave of their time and sweat over the summer dark period. The mini-split 
AC units in the lodge room have been taken down and the walls have been patched. The 
old rusty chain link fence on the south side of the parking lot has been removed. There 
has been some touch-up painting completed in the John F. Anthony dining hall, along 
with the regular love and care given to the lodge building and grounds. 

 
Thanks again to all the brothers giving of themselves to keep our beautiful Gulf Beach Lodge looking great.  
 
On the Level, 
 
Patrick Lynch, Senior Warden      

 
 

JUNIOR WARDEN’S MESSAGE 

 
Brothers,  

I hope everyone has had a relaxing summer.  Even 

though I have missed seeing you all every week, it 

has been very nice to take a break from the duties 

that come with being the Junior Warden. I am very 

much looking forward to getting back in the kitchen 

and continuing to serve the craft. You may have 

noticed from our Summer Update email that, 

although the lodge has been dark, many of our officers and members 

have still been very busy in our Masonic community and it’s been great to 

spend time with the Brothers of our District. 

I would like to take a moment and thank our Brother Senior Deacon, Steve Johnson, for filling in for me for a 

few meetings in June so I could fulfil my duties as a District 18 committeeman. That being said I would like to 

invite you all to our September breakfast which will be on September 1st, from 8:30 AM - 10:30 AM. Br∴ Steve 

Johnson is stepping it up yet again and running breakfast for his FIRST time. I hope all the brothers come out 

and help support him, catch up after a long summer, and enjoy the breakfast and fellowship that Gulf Beach 

Lodge is known for.  

Again, I am looking forward to picking up those trusty Masonic tools and getting back to work at the lodge. On 

behalf of the Stewards and I, we look forward to seeing all of you and as always, we hope you come hungry! 

By the Plumb, 

Mark Sawa-Szostak, Junior Warden 

 

September Menu 

9/5 – Senior Deacon Surprise 

9/12 - Senior Deacon Surprise 2.0 

9/19 - Meal provided by the OES 

9/26 – Roast Chicken & Potatoes  



Secretary’s Corner 

 

From the Secretary, 

Brothers, our Lodge was dark for the summer, but that doesn’t mean that business came to 

a halt. Although we didn’t have meetings, we still had the day to day business to attend to, 

paying the ever-present bills, answering correspondence, keeping the Temple in good 

condition, etc. You can be proud that your officers continue to work hard at keeping our 

Lodge the best in Florida! 

Your 2020 dues notices will go out in the mail next month (October) and although the 

Grand Lodge prepared, and we sent out, ‘permanent’ plastic dues cards last year we will 

revert to paper cards for 2020. The plastic cards have proven problematic in some Grand 

Jurisdictions and we want our members to have no issues when visiting a Lodge outside of 

Florida. Please hold on to the plastic card as it may still serve a function in the future. 

As a reminder, the members of Gulf Beach Lodge approved a dues increase of $15.00 for 2020 and Grand Lodge also 

passed an increase in their per capita fee from $20.00 to $25.00.  The dues for 2020 will be $157.70 (not including the 

voluntary $7.30 for the Masonic Home Endowment Fund LYPMGC). 

Please keep in mind that the dues are based on the cost of keeping our Masonic Temple running and in good condition. 

We do not ‘make money’ from the dues. The dues pay the water, electric, sewer, garbage, fees, insurance, inspections, and 

general upkeep. These expenses are divided by the 180 dues paying members of our Lodge, and this dictates what our dues 

must be to cover our expenses. Be assured that your officers do everything in their power to keep expenses to a minimum. 

Brothers, the larger our membership, the lower our dues need to be. If you know a man who would be a good fit for the 

fraternity, consider talking to him and introducing the topic of Freemasonry, it would do him and the Lodge well. 

Fraternally, 

Howard W. Knapp PM, PDI, PDDGM 

Secretary 

 

Kickball for a cause!  Brothers and family supporting the community together. 



Elmer Harry Shirey, Master of Gulf Beach Lodge in 1955 & 1960, was born in 

Johnstown Pennsylvania on April 17, 1921. The son of a steel mill worker, this 

6’ blonde haired, blue eyed lad, at age 18, started working in a foundry and at 

the same time spending time helping in his Uncle’s jewelry repair shop where 

he learned the art of watch repair. 

In 1942 Elmer enlisted in the Army Air Force and was stationed in Lakeland, 

Florida and then in St. Petersburg. His military duties included working on 

airplane instrumentation, and he specialized in automatic pilot repair. Elmer 

met Mary Jane Rosenbaum in 1944 and they were soon married.  

After the war Elmer 

and Mary decided to 

make St. Petersburg 

their permanent home 

and set up housekeeping here in 1948. In 1949 Elmer 

Shirey opened ‘Shirey’s Jewelry Shop & Watch Repair’ 

on St. Petersburg Beach located at 431 76th Avenue, 

which he owned and operated for nearly 40 years. By the 

mid-1950’s Elmer relocated his store to 537 Corey 

Avenue where he remained until he retired and closed 

the store in 1985. 

In 1956 Elmer bought a house in the Azalea area at 1200 

Robinson Dr. and was very active in his neighborhood, 

one year winning the Azalea Association’s best decorated house at Christmas. The Shirey’s lived at this address 

until the late 1980’s when they moved to Port Richey. 

Elmer was civically minded and interested in service organizations. In 1951 

Elmer was President of the Gulf Beaches Lions Club, the same year he was 

Initiated, Passed and Raised in Gulf Beach Masonic Lodge. Elmer was 

Master of Gulf Beach Lodge in 1955. He and his wife Mary Jane were also 

members of the Gulf Beach Chapter No. 241, Order of Eastern Star. Elmer 

was also in the Shrine and was a member of the Holiday Isle Shrine Club. 

Elmer Shirey is the only Master of Gulf Beach Lodge to serve twice. In 

1959, John Kilpatrick was Senior Warden and slated to go to the East the 

next year, however, in September of 1959 Kilpatrick moved out of the area.  

Three months later the Lodge held its annual elections, Brother Bill Voss, 

who was Junior Warden at the time, wasn’t quite ready to take on the East, 

so W∴ Elmer Shirey was elected by a large majority as Worshipful Master 

again for 1960. After that year the line progressed in a linear manner and 

has done so to the present day. 

Elmer Shirey passed away in Port Richey on May 2, 1998 at the age of 77.  

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 September 2019  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  

 
 

Lodge Breakfast 

8:30 AM - 10:30 AM 

2  
 

3  

 
 

Lodge Officer 
Meeting 
7:00 PM 

4  
 

5  

 
Dinner 
6:30 PM 

 
Stated 

Communication 

7:30 PM 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 

12  

Dinner 
6:30 PM 

 
Master Mason 

Degree 
7:30 PM 

 

13  
 

14  

Family Trolley 
Ride! 

 
Meeting at 

Centennial Park in 
Tampa at 11:30 AM 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
 
 
 
 

Suncoast Master 
Mason Association 

Meeting  

6:30 PM 
 

Star Lodge No. 78 

19  

 
Dinner 
6:30 PM 

 
Stated 

Communication 

7:30 PM 

20  
 

21  
 

22  

Masonic Home 
Board Meeting 

11:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

23  
 

24  
 

25  

 
Open Books at 

Gulf Beach Lodge 
7:00 PM – 9:00 PM 

26 

Dinner 
6:30 PM 

 
Fervency and 

Zeal Presentation 
MM Only 

7:30 PM 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
 

  
 

Gulf Beach Chapter No. 241, Order of the Eastern Star is 
dark from July through the end of September.  See you 

in October! 

 
 

Sometimes events shown may be changed, postponed or canceled due to unforeseen 

circumstances. For the most up-to-date information, kindly access the lodge’s online 

calendar at this address: http://localendar.com/public/GulfBeachLodge 

http://localendar.com/public/GulfBeachLodge


LEWIS W. MOHN  

FUNERAL HOME  

AND CREMATION SERVICE  

 
9700 SEMINOLE BLVD.  

SEMINOLE, FLORIDA 33772  

393-3481 

FUNERAL DIRECTORS IN SEMINOLE  

SINCE 1958 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

AUTOMOBILES OF DISTINCTION  

Frank Suddarth 
Automotive Consultant 

Office: (727) 578-4560 Mobile: (727) 560-4736 

Fax: (727) 578-4562    Home: (727) 392-7123 

6251 44th Street No. Suite #5 

Pinellas Park, FL 33781 

 
 

“Try R’s Before Theirs” 

ALL R’s PEST MANAGEMENT  

 

334-59th Lane So.                              RICK HOOVER  

St. Petersburg, FL 33707               PRESIDENT 
(727) 381-pest (7378)                        Certified operator 

Residential * Commercial                      

 

 
 

 

Compliments  
Of  

Gulf Beach Chapter No. 241  
Order of Eastern Star 

 

 
 

Compliments Of 
David and Di Brown  

 

 
 

Lemon Tree Spa 
 
St. Pete Beach  Tierra Verde 
7395 Gulf Blvd. Suite 1 1110 Pinellas Bayway 
ST. St. Pete Beach, FL 33706 Suite 213  727-
363-0772   Tierra Verde, FL 33715 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Workshops/Warehouses/Showrooms 

4 Mid County Locations 

100+ Rental Units * Various Sizes 

1200 SF * 1500 SF * 1800 SF * 3000 SF * 3600 SF 

Portobello Square Shopping Center 

A Retail Shopping Center in Seminole 

Oakhurst Suburban Center 

Office Rentals 

 
Lurie Properties Corporate Office 

13055 PARK BOULEVARD SEMINOLE, FL 33776 

Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 3335 SEMINOLE, FL 33775-3335 

E-Mail:  

EDLURIE@WORKSHOPWAREHOUSE.COM 

Fax: 

(727) 397-6967 

 

Office: (727) 393-3441 * Mobile (727) 204-9977 

Visit us at: www.workshopwarehouse.com  

 
 

Sheryl Lynn Webster 
     Broker/Realtor 
                                                       
Direct: 727-386-8066 or 407-293-0238 
Toll Free: 1-866-473-3476 x 703                                            

 
sheryllynnwebster@gmail.com 
www.VentureHomeRealty.com 
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